UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D. C. 20666

SEP 11 1389

NOTE TO: J1in Holloway
FROM: Glenda Jackson
SUBJECT: NMSS' RECOMMENDATION FOR STAFF=HOURS FOR FEE CAViL ORY 31

As you know, the staff-hour data supplied by NMSS in March 1989 reflects
an average of 14 hours for fee Category 31 amendments for FYB7 and FY88,
However, NMSS recommended that we use 3 hours in revised 10 CFR 170 due
to "data anome'y due to 3M case." John Glenn agrees that the

staff-hours shuwn for 31 amendments should be decreased from 14 to 3.

(T C(cx/\/
Glenda Jackson



